


It’s that time of year again!


It’s September again and that not only means the end of summer is near, but it’s also time for the annual MDA drive.  We have also been once again invited to make a television appearance during the telethon to present our check.  This year we even got a prime time spot!  So, starting Saturday, September 2nd, we will be going out each day for around 4 hours until Labor Day.  Our current record for the most collected during the weekend is $10,672 back in 1996.  If you have a couple of hours to spare, come out and join us during this worthwhile event.  See the bulletin boards at either station for times.

Apparatus Issues

Engine 53’s specification package was completed last month and the project bid out.  When the committee reconvened to discuss bid packages, it was decided to try and go with IFD’s bid.  The bid for an American LaFrance engine came back at $249,000 including all of the NFPA equipment.  The only snag in the process is the development of an inter-local agreement between us and the city.  If an agreement cannot be made, then all bids will be thrown out and the project re-bid.  We will know more after September 11th, which is the deadline for the agreement.

The Special Operations Trailer is completed, with the exception of a few minor details and was placed in-service last month.  Trainings will begin next month to compliment what was started earlier in the year.

The maintenance division is continuing to work on the rust problem on Engine 51.  The engine had some mechanical problems during the work and had to be sent out to be repaired.  As of this writing the engine was still out and body work will resume as soon as it returns.

Just a reminder that no equipment shall be moved on an apparatus to another compartment or anywhere other than where it was originally placed without the approval given at a Staff meeting.  This will assure proper consideration is given.

Station Issues

The sewer project at Station 51 has run into a couple of problems.  The developers of Water’s Edge are in the process of upgrading the Turkey Pen lift station and therefore we cannot hook up until that is completed.  There are also now some easement problems, which the attorneys are working on.  More on this as it develops.

Station 53 is finally under way.  As of today, the footers and foundation walls have been placed and the floors should be poured soon. The project thus far is on schedule.

No new news on the concrete pier project at Station 52, however this project should get under way as soon as Station 51’s sewer project is complete.

Stay out of Kim’s office after business hours.  If you need something, see the on-duty Battalion Chief.

Training Issues

There has been some unacceptable behavior at a few training classes lately.  This will not be tolerated and will be dealt with accordingly.  Please give the respect and consideration to the instructor.  There is a lot of work that goes into conducting a class, and that alone should be reason enough to appreciate the free education.

On the flip-side of that, the instructors have all been asked to prepare their lesson plans well ahead of time and to be more cognizant in what they intend to deliver.

Mask fit testing is underway again for this year.  Lieutenant Slauter is conducting these tests.

General Operations

The new computer system proposal is expected to be discussed at the next District Board meeting on September 6th.  The proposal was tabled at the last meeting in order to answer a few questions.  More on this as it comes available.

The next part-time hiring process is under way with the availability of applications.  This is in preparation of  the inclusion of Station 53 personnel.  Now is the time to be recruiting.  If you know of someone who might be interested and is qualified, let them know of the process and have them pick up an application from the office.

Congratulations to Ron Stevens for being promoted to a compensated employee.  Also, Mike Schilling and Bob Cesnik have returned from their leaves and Steve Gorman, Brian Kiefer, Brad Kiefer, Dave Manlove, Justin Griffith, Brian Griffith, and Steve Coover are all on various leaves.  Matt Ladd is no longer with our agency as well.

Congratulations to our team that participated in this years Firefighter’s Olympics at the county fair.  The team came in second after a close race.

The 800MHz project is still in the works.  The county has agreed to hear the bond issue at their meeting on September 11th.  Chief Dutton urges that anyone available attend the meeting in uniform.  It will be at the courthouse annex and be at 7pm.

The 2001 budget will allow for an additional career Lieutenant to be hired starting January 1st as well as manning Station 53 with three personnel when it opens.

Here’s something you can try the next time you’re on the Internet.  Did you know that you can reach the fire department’s web site 3 different ways? Of course, the easiest is by typing www.wrfd.org, but you can also type 216.157.7.147 or simply 3634169747.
There has been a hydrant installed at the entrance to the Oak Meadows trailer court at Stones Crossing and SR 37.  FYI only.

The maintenance division has requested that we no longer continue to report problems that have already been reported.  We know this might be difficult to know if something has been reported or not, but by eliminating the times you do know something has been reported, this should cut down on the reporting.  Generally speaking, there are only a handful of individuals who do the reporting anyway, so this should help.  Maintenance will do follow-up reporting on the original “Maintenance Request”.  So, if you’re inquiring as to what is being/been done, go back to the original report and read the narrative.

Congratulations to Andy Martindale who has been recently promoted to Lieutenant of Public Education as well as to Casey Arkins who has been promoted to Lieutenant of Investigations.  Lieutenant Jeff Wilson has been granted a lateral move to Lieutenant of Inspections.

The awards banquet has been scheduled for January 27th, 2001.  If you have any suggestions on changes that should be made early, see Kim in the office.

Effective September 1st, Jory Cox will become the new Cadet Advisor.  Lieutenant Skipper will continue to assist the program in a secondary capacity.  Congratulations Jory on the appointment.

Pump testing that was started in August will continue as soon as all of the equipment is repaired and returned (apparatus).  Hose testing will be conducted during the end of September and through October until completed.  Ladder testing will be conducted through a joint effort with Greenwood Fire Department which will take place around the first part of November.

Just as a reminder, Greg Brown is available for department photography in any capacity.  He his very interested in remaining active with the department.  If you need anything photographed or video taped for the department, don’t hesitate to call him.

The department is switching over to Nextel as the cellular provider.  As of the printing of this newsletter, the new phones should be here in a few days.  The new phones allow not only cellular telephony, but Direct-Connect (phone-to-phone instant communication), and paging/voicemail.  The company has extended their incentive plan to our employees as well.  If you were unable to get in on the deal in August, they say that they continually run specials, which will allow you to buy in at any time.  More information can be found on their web site at www.nextel.com.  

The department is still working on the one-time tax levy increase proposal.  The background work is still being completed and is expected to be done by the end of October.  So far, the proposal includes a recommendation for 21 career personnel and 9 part-time positions which translates to a total of 16 personnel on-duty per shift.

There are plans in the works for two new super stores for the fire district.  A SuperTarget is planned for the lot south of Wendy’s on SR 135 and a Menard’s is planned for the lot behind Pizza King.

Smith Valley and Morgantown finally gets its long-awaited overhaul starting next month.  The plan includes the straightening out of the intersection plus new turn lanes and traffic signal.  The road will be closed from time to time so listen for dispatch information and check daily postings.

Firefighter’s Corner

(A place for personal items)

Everyone is invited to the Harvey/Arkins wedding on Saturday, October 14, 2000 at 2:30pm at St. Barnabas Church.  Reception immediately following at the Knights of Columbus at US 31 and Thompson Roads.   A sign-up sheet will be at Station 51 on the bulletin board.  Pleas sign-up on or before September 25th so they know how many people can attend.  If you have any questions, you can page Joy at 424-3709.

Congratulations to Jeremy and Lori Pell for the delivery of the their new baby, Carter James back in July!  Mom and baby (and Dad) are all doing fine.

Did you know……..

· That when opossums are playing ‘possum, they are not “playing”.  They actually pass out from sheer terror.

· The main library at Indiana University sinks over an inch per year because when it was built, engineers failed to take into account the weight of all the books that would occupy the building.

Did you Notice?

· The strip mall that is being built on Sutton Drive at SR 135?

· The new oil and lube facility and Citgo being built on SR 135 just north of the Marsh Supermarket?

· The new Big ‘O’ Tires at Fairview and SR 37.

Birthdays

September, 2000

9/13  Joe Marsh

9/14  Brad Kiefer

9/17  Doug Lady

9/18  Marian Hart

9/19  Jason Bailey

9/23  Greg Brown

9/24  Scott Terry

9/29  Ray Skipper

October, 2000

10/12  Brian Griffith

10/28  Jason Coffey

10/29  Carey Slauter

10/30  Bruce Alexander

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month (or two) – Be safe, Scott
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